

M. Catharine Puskar (703) 528-4700 Ext. 5413 cpuskar@thelandlawyers.com

January 23, 2017

## Via Email

Karl Moritz, Director City of Alexandria, Department of Planning and Zoning Room 2100, City Hall 301 King Street Alexandria, VA 22314

Re: Taco Bell of America, LLC ("The Applicant")
DSUP #2015-0021 ("The Application")

Dear Mr. Moritz:

On behalf of the Applicant, Taco Bell of America LLC, I am writing to request deferral of the above referenced application from the January 28<sup>th</sup> to the February 25<sup>th</sup> City Council hearing. The Applicant will use the additional time to consider and address concerns that have been raised by the citizens. Thank you for your assistance. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

WALSH, COLUCCI, LUBELEY & WALSH, P.C.

M. Catharine Puskar

MC BUSKAN

Cc: Rob Kerns; Maya Contreras; Nathan Randall